
July 2015 (FREE) Local News for the Highgrove Area

HIGHGROVE
HAPPENINGS

Dedicated to the improvement of our community through awareness and involvement in local issues

nett, met with Supervisor Tava-
glione to discuss why the Spring 
Mountain Ranch was given an ex-
emption from the fees that would 
help pay our Sheriff and landscap-
ing costs. There were 11 people at 
the meeting. The meeting at Super-
visor Tavaglione’s office included 
Tavaglione’s Chief of Staff, John 
Field, and Legislative Assistant Ja-
son Farin, Suzanne Holland, Riv-
erside County Economic Develop-
ment Agency-Assistant Director, 
Bill Brown Riverside County EDA-
Development Manager/ Commu-
nity Services Division, William 
Di Yorio, Riverside County Un-
dersheriff, Lee Wagner, Riverside 
County Sheriff/Assistant Sheriff, 
and Jason Horton, Captain of Ju-
rupa Valley Sheriff Station.

I have a large aerial color photo-
graph that is 5 ft. X 3 ft. that I laid 
out on the table and I showed ev-
eryone the blue line at the top that 
is the county line and the jagged red 
line at the bottom of the map that 
is the Riverside city limits. All of 

On Feb. 18, 2015 at the High-
grove Municipal Advisory Coun-
cil meeting, Riverside County 
employee Bill Brown announced 
that the new residents moving into 
Spring Mountain Ranch will not 
have to pay the annual Highgrove 
parcel fee of $120.00. This came 
as a surprise to everyone because 
the parcel fee has been in place for 
many years that is primarily for 
Highgrove’s extra Sheriff Deputy 
and also used for landscaping. Un-
fortunately the annual fee did not 
have a COLA to provide for in-
creases in cost for Sheriff protec-
tion. The $120.00 Annual fee has 
been paid for each parcel for resi-
dential parcels, business parcels 
and parcels of vacant land with-
in the boundaries of Highgrove 
which is in Riverside County. If 
property owners own more than 1 
parcel, each parcel is subject to the 
fee.

On April 22, 2015 three High-
grove MAC members, Melanie 
Zimmermann, Denis Kidd, and 
yours truly, R. A. “Barney” Bar-                     cont. on page 5

Highgrove Municipal Advisory Council 
addressing $120.00 Annual Parcel Fee.

Theme selected for 2016 Highgrove Day Please turn to page 10

Don Bartee and Arleen Weaver are pictured with the Highgrove Hap-
penings Newspaper in Philadelphia during one of their recent trips. They 
didn’t say whether they picked up the Highgrove Happenings at a store in 
Philadelphia or if they took a copy with them.                               Cont. on P. 6

House “Hit and Run” Again! 
                     Same house!

April 14, 2015:  South/West corner of house ran into, and two occupants 
fled leaving a stolen pick up truck stuck in corner of house by the kitchen.

June 7, 2015: North/West corner of house ran into and driver fled leaving 
licensee plate  imbedded in the wall. License plate was given to the CHP.

Highgrove Happenings Newspaper gets around!

    Kitchen: April 14, 2015      Bed Room: June 7, 2015

Riverside County votes to audit 
Sheriff Dept. and DA’s offices P.  10
Public hearing for Bixby land use of 65.2 
acres in  middle of Highgrove.           P. 3
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Contact: (951) 341-6634  (951) 786-6912

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
Highgrove Community Park Hours: Dawn to Dusk

THE NORTON YOUNGLOVE COMMUNITY CENTER
459 Center Street- Highgrove   web site: www.nycchighgrove.com

Highgrove Community Center Hours:  Mon-Thur 8am-4pm; Fri 8am-2pm

Outside watering is limited to three days per week based on your location.  For customers located 
south of Van Buren St., and between Mt. Vernon, Preston and Brentwood, you may water on Sun, 
Tues., & Thursday (Dark area).   Customers located north of Van Buren and outside of the area 
bordered by Preston, Barton, Mt Vernon and Brentwood are to water on Sat, Mon, & Wed.Riverside County Office on Aging             1-800-510-2020 

 

 

Riverside County Office on Aging 
Senior Farmers Market Nutrition Program 

Coupon Distribution 

 

Norton Younglove Community Center 
Thursday, July 16, 2015  

10:00 am – 11:00 am 

 
Available for Low Income Seniors 60 Years of Age and Older 

 
Coupons May Only be Received Once Per Year 

 
Senior Must Sign for Certification and Verification of Age, Income & 

Receiving Coupons  

 

Distribution on a First Come, First Serve Basis and on Availability 

Coupons for use at Certified Farmers Markets Only & Only for the Purchase of 
Fresh, Nutritious, Unprepared, Locally Grown Fruits, Vegetables, Honey & Edible 

Herbs 
Low Income Guidelines per Household:  1 person=21,257 per year, 2 persons=28,694 per 

year effective July 1, 2013- June 30, 2014 

 

           Watering Days
Light area: Sat., Mon. & Wed.
Dark area: Sun.,Tues & Thurs.



ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS WITH US!
Now accepting Credit Card Payments!
You will find that our rates are very reasonable and now for your 

convenience we are accepting Credit 
Card Payments and Pay Pal!

For our advertising rates please feel free 
to call (951) 683-4994 or visit our website at 

www.highgrovehappenings.net click 
on the contact tab and open up the PDF file

Monthly newspapers are delivered to 
each Highgrove resident along with Public Offices and businesses in 
Highgrove, Grand Terrace, Colton, Riverside County and Riverside 
City.  (A minimal transaction fees will be applied)

Report Illegal Trash Dumping!
Call Riverside County Waste Management

951-486 3200
or

1 800 870 6600
To Report illegal dumping in Riverside County online:

http://user.govoutreach.com/riversideco/

HIGHGROVE SHERIFF REPORT

 Sheriff Dept.:  (951) 776-1099  X 5 (Non emergency)
Capt. Jason B. Horton  (951) 955 2600   

Lieutenant. Kent Werges   (951) 955 2637 

Hot line tips for Highgrove area:  (951) 955-2600

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
Part 1 crimes stayed the same at 7 for the past two weeks.  
Violent crimes, to include Homicide, Rape, Robbery and 
Aggravated Assault, rose from 2 to 4 for the past 2 week 
period, which included 1 robbery (Valero Gas Station) and 
3 aggravated assaults.  Property crimes dropped from 5 to 3 
during the same period, that included 1 burglary, 1 auto theft, 
and 1 larceny theft. Overall, Highgrove currently shows a 
11.2% decrease in Part 1 crimes for 2015 when comparing 
the same time period of 2014.  

If you live in Highgrove you need a T-Shirt that has our Highgrove 
logo on the front and a 1916 Highgrove citrus label on the back. Some 

say: “Where Center St. is the main street and Main St. is at the edge of 
town” Others say: Where half of our main street is in the next county”. 
     

 New Highgrove T-Shirts 
“Highgrove Song”

&
Music Video New “American Pride” 

T-shirts
  now available $10.00 each 

Give us a call!
(951) 683 4994(951) 683 4994

 Give us a call!

New Colors of Highgrove T-Shirts available!

Riverside County Code Enforcement
 Supervising Code Enforcement Officer:

    Marr A. Christian (951) 385 4131
   machrist@rctlma.org 
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CD      $3.00
DVD $10.00

$14

Public hearing planned in August for Bixby 
Land use of 65.2 acres in middle of Highgrove.
On June 26, 2015 I met with John 
Guerin and Peter Lange from Riv-
erside County Planning about the 
65.2 acres of vacant land in the 
middle of Highgrove between Cen-
ter St. and the arroyo. The date of 
the August public hearing will be 
announced when received. 

The Bixby property is the same 
property where warehouses were 
opposed by the Highgrove MAC. 
The new plan shows 200 houses 
but does not contain any retail 
area  or a shopping center. For 
more information please call 
Peter Lange at: (951) 955 1417.
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HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS

DarNel Enterprises
Pete & Darlene Petersen, owners

Video Creations of Special Events
Captured for memories!

Order your Video of the 2015 Highgrove Day 
plus many other civic events 

909-825-8988 or 909-503-5386
dppete55@aol.com

I attended the Riverside City 
council meeting on June 9, 2015 at 
3:00 PM but I didn’t get to speak at 
public comments until 3 hours lat-
er due to the city budget hearings. 
The reason I wanted to speak was 
to make sure the new commissioner 
on the Riverside County Transpor-
tation Commission is filled by the 
Riverside Mayor, Rusty Bailey or 
Councilman Mike Gardner from 
ward one.  This commissioner va-

       3 hour wait and 2 trips to Riverside to speak 3 minutes!
cancy was created when former 
RCTC Commissioner Steve Ad-
ams did not run for re-election in 
June.  A strong representative is 
needed on the commission because 
the Highgrove Metrolink location is 
within the boundaries of ward one 
in the Riverside city limits.

Two days later on the following 
Thursday June 11, 2015 I called 
the city of Riverside to verify 
that the Transportation Commit-

Here is my outline I gave to the City Council at the June 9th meeting:

Support for Highgrove Metrolink Station
     We have written Support From:   
•	 Senator Jeff Stone, Riverside County
•	 Senator Mike Morrell, San Bernardino County
•	 Former Assemblymember/Senator, Bill Emmerson
•	 Congressman Mark Takano, Riverside
•	 Riverside Land Conservancy
•	 Highgrove Municipal Advisory Council
•	 Northside Improvement Association
•	 University Neighborhood Association by UCR
•	 Springbrook Heritage Alliance
•	 Riverside Eagles
•	 Civil Engineers
•	 City of Grand Terrace
•	 City of Loma Linda
•	 City of Colton 
•	 And residents from both counties for over 13 years
•	 The only thing missing is written support from the city of Riverside.
•	 The Riverside County Transportation Commission owns the 17.22 

acres at Highgrove next to the BNSF main track where the Metrolink 
parking lot is needed. This property is actually in ward 1,  within the 
city limits of Riverside but is known as the Highgrove Metrolink loca-
tion because it is surrounded on 3 sides by the un-incorporated com-
munity of Highgrove.  

RCTC already has $5,347,000.00 invested in this property they do not 
need for the Perris Valley Line. 
And a parking lot at the Highgrove location will not stop the progress of 
the new Perris Valley Line Metrolink service. 
* “Both the Marlborough Ave. Metrolink Station and Highgrove Metrolink 
Station are needed because they have different destinations”.
Thank you,
R. A. “Barney” Barnett
* Quote from Congressman Mark Takano
For verification of the above information please look at our web site: 
www.highgrovehappenings.net

My Highgrove roots go back 
to 1947 when our family came to 
Highgrove from Ft. Wayne, In-
diana due to my mother’s health. 
Mom and Dad sold our house and 
service station in Ft. Wayne and 
they bought a 1946 Chevrolet and a 
26 ft. Liberty trailer and Mom and 
Dad, my two brothers, and our cat, 
moved to Highgrove.

Mom had hay fever and was 
allergic to rag weed so we had to 
move but she out- lived my dad by 
16 years. Ardie and I restored the 
Highgrove house that I first moved 
into when I was 8 years old.

For 21 years we have tried to 
bring local news to our neighbors to 
keep everyone informed about what 
is going on in our community be-
cause in the past the San Bernardino 
Sun was not available due to High-
grove being in Riverside County, 
and the Riverside Press would not 
print anything about Highgrove un-
less it was something bad. 

Years ago I wondered what if 
something important happened in 
Highgrove, how would Highgrove 
know! As an example I  wondered 
what would happen if a prison was 
built in Highgrove? Would we be 
the last ones to know it was a pris-
on only after we saw the bars in the 
windows! This is just an example. 
There never was a threat of a prison 
being built in Highgrove as far as I 
know.

I also wondered what would hap-
pen if gangs moved in and wanted 
to take over Highgrove. Would 
there be adequate response from the 
Sheriff Dept. to protect our com-
munity? 

When Highgrove first consid-
ered assessing ourselves for our 
own Deputy Sheriff, some of the 
stories I remember were about 

Highgrove Roots Go Deep!
how the Highgrove United Meth-
odist Church had been broken into 
5 times and how a resident had to 
chase an intruder down their hall 
after they broke in and it took sev-
eral hours for the Sheriff to come to 
Highgrove from Rubidoux.

Most of my Highgrove Elemen-
tary schoolmates have moved away 
or passed away so many years ago I 
had to decide if I should also move 
away or stay and try to make High-
grove a better place to live. I decid-
ed to stay because this is my home 
town and I wanted to keep every-
one aware of what is happening in 
Highgrove. 

One of the reasons your local 
news got started is explained on the 
front page of each issue:

“Dedicated to the improve-
ment of our community through 
awareness and involvement in lo-
cal issues”  

We have copies of the High-
grove Happenings that date back 
over 21 years ago to the spring of 
1994. An early issues in 1994 even 
had Highgrove spelled wrong and 
we had to place a sticker over the 
wrong spelling. The 1994 Spring 
issue listed our phone number start-
ing with 783 because we lived in 
Grand Terrace at the time. I lived 
in Grand Terrace for a long time 
but I have always considered High-
grove my home. And yes we even 
published the Highgrove Happen-
ings Newspaper when we lived in 
Grand Terrace before we moved 
back to Highgrove to restore our 
house. Recently I wondered if any 
of our articles and/or photos have 
accomplished anything!  We still 
encourage you to be aware of your 
surroundings and get involved in 
Highgrove. The next MAC meet-
ing is July 15, 2015, 7:00 pm at 530 
Center St. (Library).

Please turn to P. 13: Reps. from SB County visit Highgrove!

tee meeting was still going to be 
at 1:00 PM. The city hall operator 
at 311 (City information) said yes 
the meeting will be at 1:00 PM but 
when I arrived the meeting had 
been cancelled. 

The lady who updates the on-
line calendar for the city of River-

side  did not update their web-site   
to show that the meeting had been 
cancelled so when the operator 
looked at the web site she also saw 
that the Transportation Commit-
tee meeting was on the day I asked 
about and she apollogized for my 
having to drive to Riverside   

...........................................................................................................
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the area between these lines is in 
Highgrove which is in the county. 
The land south of the Riverside/San 
Bernardino County Line and north 
of the Riverside City Limits is in 
Riverside County and in the com-
munity of Highgrove. Supervisor 
Tavaglione had a doctor’s appoint-
ment and had to leave early so he 
missed part of the meeting.

Later, I asked for another meet-
ing and on May 4, 2015 I met with 3 
county representatives: Supervisor 
Tavaglione, John Field, and Jason 
Farin. 

Supervisor Tavaglione said he 
was not the Supervisor in High-
grove when the assessment was es-
tablished but he would get a legal 
opinion by consulting with county 
council about who should be pay-
ing the parcel fees that are within  
Highgrove’s boundaries. 

On May 22, 2015, I sent this e-
mail to Supervisor Tavaglione:

The Highgrove MAC feels that 
the parcel fee was in place before 
any of the new homes were built 
and the fee should be paid by all 
present or future parcel owners 
within the Highgrove Boundaries.

But the Highgrove MAC recent-
ly learned that another developer 
is planning on building homes 
within the Highgrove boundaries 
that is subject to the existing an-
nual parcel fees. If the first stop 
concerning major developments 
in Highgrove is supposed to be the 
Highgrove MAC and the Shopoff 
Group is planning another hous-
ing development, then why hasn’t 
the Highgrove MAC been notified 
about the Shopoff development?

This fee was approved by vot-
ers to enable better Sheriff cover-
age in Highgrove. But if the new 
residents in the Spring Mountain 
Ranch development are not re-
quired to pay the $120.00 annual 
parcel assessment then will the fu-
ture property owners in the Shop-

off development also be exempt 
from the parcel fee?

We understand that you will 
be meeting with county council in 
regard to who should pay the par-
cel fees and we feel that all parcel 
owners should be paying the fee to 
help pay for our Sheriff coverage.

We appreciate your help in re-
solving this issue.  Thank you, 
“Barney”  (As of June 24, 2015 I 
have not received a reply.) A copy 
of the 1997 ballot is shown below. 

Parcel Fee (cont. from page 1) CSA 126 was the Highgrove area 
before it became a Municipal Advi-
sory Council. Zone “A” is the High-
grove area east of the I-215 freeway. 
The 1997 ballot that passed by 75.8 
% states all parcels within CSA 126 
Zone A. 

The key word is ALL because 
since this was voted in, each par-
cel has to pay the fee whether it is a 
business, residence, or vacant land. 
All property owners should pay 
their fair share!

             Related article on P. 10

Here is a copy of the actual ballot that was 
passed by 75.8 % of the voters back in 1997



2129 3rd Street, Riverside, CA
(Corner  of  3rd & Kansas) 

TRANSMISSION TUNE-UP

• Change Fluid • Clean Screen
• Replace Pan Gasket • Check Adjustments

• Road Test
For most Foreign & American Cars

Light Duty Mini Vans & Trucks

$4450

SMART

BUDGET TRANSMISSION, INC. #1
951 683-0774

SPECIAL $
Coupon 
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Picture on the left was 
taken of Don  and Ar-
leen holding another 
Highgrove paper from 
Regensburg, Germany. 
Isn’t that amazing how 
our paper gets around? 

Here they are again on 
the right in Vienna, Aus-
tria. But it looks like the 
same copy! We thank 
them for taking our paper 
to all of these places.
 I wonder if the ever 
found time to actually 
read the Highgrove paper 
on their trip! 

Hugh J. Grant, age 83, passed away 
Wed., June 3, 2015. He was born 
October 12, 1931, in Ft. Smith, AR. 
He served in the U.S. Army, from 
1955-1957, later marrying Frederi-
ka Pauline Grant in Rotterdam, 
Holland. He moved to Grand 
Terrace in 1970, and worked in 
Corrections, until retiring in 1997. 
Hugh served on the Grand Terrace
City Council from 1978-1992, in-
cluding two terms as Mayor from 
82-87. He is a lifetime member 
of the Lion’s Club International, 
worked on the Grand Jury and the 
San Bernardino County Board of 

Supervisors. 
He loved to 
travel, both 
domestically 
and abroad, 
enjoying the 
natural and 
historical
beauty of the world. As a proud 
American, he liked politics and 
current events. He enjoyed all types 
of theatre, including plays, musi-
cals, the symphony and opera. He 
is survived by his wife, Pauline, his 
daughter and his two grand-chil-
dren.

Highgrove Happenings Newspaper gets around!

(Actually it has been on 
line since July of 2008!)

JUNE LADONNA CHRISTIANSEN Age 86, passed 
away peacefully on Thursday, June 18, 2015, at home 
with her family by her side. June was born in Minne-
apolis, MN on June 20, 1928, the daughter of Thom-
as & Ella Gould, and the youngest of 5 sisters. June, 
along with her first husband, Gene Stalcup, moved to 
Riverside, CA in 1962 where they opened a motor-
cycle shop in Rubidoux. June married her second hus-
band, Louis Christiansen, in 1973 and the two resided in Grand Terrace. 
June became an active member of the Fraternal Order of Eagles on May 
14, 1980. Over the years she held all offices in the local Riverside #997, 
as well as all offices in the California State Auxiliary. June is survived 
by her children, Brad (Kathy) Stalcup of Moyie Springs, ID. and Vicky 
(Rudy) Trujillo of Mira Loma, CA; grandchildren, Dena (John) Neice of 
San Jacinto, CA, Tiana (Amos) Dirks of Potlatch, ID, and Adam (Lauren) 
Michel of Moyie Springs, ID; great grandchildren, Daniel, Tessa, Wyatt, 
Holly, Jonah, Noah, Natalia and Abigail. She was preceded in death by her 
sisters, Dorothy, Mildred, Mary and Barbara; her husband, Louis, and her 
great grandson, Nicholas. A memorial will be held Sunday, August 16th 
@ 1pm at the Eagles Lodge located at 466 E LaCadena Drive in Riverside.
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Tacos El Jr. #6

126 Iowa Ave., Highgrove (951) 683-5921

Open Daily 9-9
Family Restaurant
Serving Breakfast, 

COCTAILS
Margaritas, 

Piña Colada, Daiquiri, 
WineBanana Splits & 

Deserts

Open Monday - Friday 9am-6pm
Saturdays 10am-3pm

22320 Barton Rd, Suite C, Grand Terrace, CA 92313

909~783~6835
www.lapastaitalia.com

The Citrus St. crossing was closed so new track and heavier rail could be 
installed to accommodate new Metrolink service between Riverside and 
Perris. This was taken on May 29, 2015 but the crossing is now open and 
has a median to prevent vehicles from driving around the gates.

 New track and grade crossing improvements on Perris Valley Line

This photo was taken on June 8, 2015 as workmen were installing a me-
dian in  Palmyrita Ave. over the Perris Valley Line track. The old worn 
out rail has been replaced with heavier rail between Perris and Highgrove.
The crossing is now open but in August of 2013 we did an article about 
widening Palmyrita Ave. but at that time we didn’t know it would so long. 

Just north of the Iowa Ave. overpass is is the location where the new track 
leaves the BNSF main line. Future Metrolink trains and freight trains com-
ing from under the overpass will go around this new curved track to Perris. 

This is where the curved track will connect to the Perris Valley Line track 
toward Perris. The property on both sides of this curve is owned by the 
Riverside County Transportation Commission but  RCTC is only charg-
ing 38% of the actual cost to the PVL project. RCTC has $5,347,500 
invested in the remaining vacant land that is not needed for the Perris  
Valley Line but has been needed for a Metrolink Station for over 13 years!
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Bauman’s 
Building 
Supply
3199 Kansas Ave.

Riverside, CA 92507
Phone: (951) 686-5732

Fax: (951) 686-5740

Professional Nail Touch for:
Ladies & Gentlemen

909-370-1704

HOURS
Mon/Sat 9 am - 7 pm

Sunday CLOSED

22488 Barton Rd.
Suite 102

Grand Terrace, CA 

AMERICAN NAILS
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$200 off
New set

of Gel Manicure 24 hrs Emergency Service
Fernando Sanchez

909-841-1057
Lic# 950494

Gary Dent
Highgrove Resident

393 W. La Cadena Dr, Suite #1
Highgrove, CA 92501

COMMUNICATIONS INNOVATIONS
2-Way Communication Specialists

Sales • Service • Rentals
Authorized Kennwood Sale & Service

(951)-784-5468
Fax (909)-784-2802

Basket Ahh La Cart

909-825-8573 22400 Barton Rd. Ste 21
Grand Terrace

( Where Fine Elegance Meets Old Fashioned Customer Service )

909-783-0143
22533 Barton Rd. ,Grand Terrace, CA 92313

Have fun, stay safe and eat 
lots!

Happy 4th of July

Grand Terrace Community Day  June 6, 2015

This photo of the main canopy was taken from the hillside located on the 
east end of Richard Rollins Park on DeBerry St. in Grand Terrace.

There were several jumpers for the kids to play in, on, and around! This is 
just one of  many things for the kids to do on “Community Day”

There were also a lot of vendors who had their EZ Ups set up in Richard 
Rollins Park and there was a stage at the south west corner of the park.

Denis Kidd, longtime resident from the area and President of the Friends 
of Blue Mountain was selling Avacodos from his grove in Grand Terrace.

Springbrook Heritage Alliance opposes warehouses
A petition is being circulated op-
posing warehouses to be located 
across from the Ab Brown Sports 
complex on Center St. near Placen 

tia. The proposed warehouse would 
be 308,000 Sq. Ft. on 15.9 acres.
The petition states: “We believe 
this case should not be decided 

without a public hearing or an En-
vironmental Impact Report”. It also 
states: “We wish to appeal this case 
to the Planning Commission or City 
Council so these matters may be de-

liberated at a public hearing”.
For more information about the 
July 14, 2015 meeting please call:
(951) 787 0617 or send to: P. O. 
Box 745, Riverside, 92502
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Flabob Flying Circus June 6, 2015

The sign on the door refers to “HISTORY IN THE AIR” Very seldom will you see four Bi-Planes flying through the air!

This propeller goes with “Big Pandamonium” on the right! Shine it up!

When I was next in line the pilot wanted to go to lunch so I missed out.There were old airplanes lined up the entire length of the runway
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Hard to find property just minutes to city amenities. Remodeled 
3BR/ 2BA home with updated country kitchen, bathrooms, and 
tile throughout. Two driveways with electric gates and palm tree 
lined entrance. A dream come true for a horse trainer or possible 
boarding opportunity. Horse facilities are in tip top condition 
including 27 stalls (16 covered), 9 wash racks, working arena, 
security lights, hot walker, small track, tack room and a 430 bale capacity hay barn. Completely 
fenced and plenty of parking for RV, trailer, guests and toys. Large patio with a unique BBQ oven 
and outdoor kitchen area. Nicely landscaped with drip irrigation and brick planters. 
Easy access to O.C and L.A. Giddy up… let’s go riding.

Rare Chino Opportunity • 2.15 Acre Working Ranch

$950,000

Yes there are Coyotes in Highgrove. This one is in the field next to the 
Highgrove Elementary School. Photo taken from Spring St. on 6-6-2015.

Early view of Spring Mountain Ranch during grading. Taken on Feb. 10, 
2008 from top of Sugasrloaf Mountain looking toward Blue Mountain.

The 31st Annual Highgrove Day will be on the Saturday before Mother’s 
Day May 7, 2016. The 2016 theme will be: Highgrove Day-Country Fair.

J W Guns out of business!
After 36 years at the same location on 
Iowa Ave. in Highgrove, J W Guns is 
closed and the owners are retiring to 
Montana.
Rosemary Wehunt was a volunteer 
member of Highgrove’s CSA 126 in 
2002 before it became the Highgrove 
Municipal Advisory  Council.
She was on the CSA 126 board when 

The Movie “San Andreas”
I recently saw the 3-D version 

of San Andreas because that fault 
system trends through the San Ber-
nadino Mountains and runs close 
to Highgrove. Also I was curious 
as to whether the screenwriters 
depicted damage arround High-
grove (they didn’t). The movie 
presents some valid information 
about earthquakes, but real-world 
seismologists who have studied the 
San Andreas fault system do not 
at present accept the premise that 
earthquakes in Southern California 
can be that large. The San Andreas 
has been drilled into, sampled, and 
analyzed and is one of the most 
thoroughly studied and understood 
of all strike-slip (or sideways slip-
ping) faults in the world. 

An incorrect item in the film is 
that the seismologist, played by 
Paul Giamatti, can predict the loca-

Geological Rambles and Rumbles
by Robert Fakundiny

tion, timing, and magnitude of an 
impending earthquake. This is not 
currently possible, as I mentioned 
in a previous article. Another error 
is the premise that movement along 
the San Andreas fault system could 
generate a tsunami. That is highly 
improbable because tsunamis are 
generated at subduction zones—
areas in which an oceanic plate is 
moving beneath a continental plate, 
such as along the coast of North 
America north of San Fransico and 
the eastern coast of Asia. Strike-
slip faults such as the San Andreas 
do not cause ocean-floor upheaval 
because their movement is side-
ways rather than vertical, although 
the many strike-slip faults offshore 
between Santa Barbara and San 
Carlos in Baja California contain 
thrust faults that could undergo ver-
tical movement and thereby present 
slight tsunami hazards, according to 
geophysical consultant Mark Legg 
(www.sciencedaily.com/releas-
es/2015/05.)

New York State Geologist, 
Emeritus

three Supervisors from the fifth dis-
trict were present  on Nov. 26, 2002 
that included former Supervisors 
Norton Younglove and Tom Mullen, 
and newly elected Supervisor Marion 
Ashley. We thank Jerry and Rose-
mary for their long term dedication 
and service to our community and we 
wish them the very best in their retire-
ment.

Riverside County votes to audit Sheriff 
Dept. and District Attorney’s office.
In the editorial printed in the Riverside Press-Enterprise on June 20,  2015 
the article stated that the Riverside County Board of Supervisors voted “to 
seek bids to audit county criminal justice departments and review contract 
rates for services by the Sheriff’s Department”. 
Other information in this article states: “Public safety costs in Riverside 
County are driving a lot of cities and the county itself into financial tur-
moil, so a review of some sort makes sence”.      (enter pe.com page 14)
The following day on June 21, 2015 the Press-Enterprise ran another ar-
ticle on the front page titled: Debate Over Public Safety that mentions  
auditing the public defender’s office and probation department.
We recommend reading these two articles in the Press-Enterprise that has 
extensive coverage of this subject.                (enter pe.com and the dates)
....................................................................................................................
In Highgrove, our main concern is also directly related to the cost to ob-
tain Sheriff coverage for our area. Captain Jason Horton of the Riverside 
County Sheriff headquarters in Jurupa Valley has been to our Municipal 
Advisory Committee meetings and stated that our area has 24/7 Sheriff 
coverage even though we do not have our dedicated Highgrove Sheriff 
Deputy any more.
Another concern we also have in Highgrove is directly related to cost be-
cause we are waiting for a response from the county about who is required 
to pay into the fund that is used for our Sheriff  expenses. We need  new 
development to also pay into the fund and not be exempt from the annual 
$120.00 fee so we can afford Sheriff coverage for our area.
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BUGS PLUS
Bob Bellét

The Gage Canal
Before the Gage Can was covered it 
was used to irrigate the orange groves 
and grapefruit groves in High-
grove. It also had another purpose 
when we were growing up because 
it use to be the longest swimming 
pool in Highgrove. For many years 
when we attended the Highgrove  
Elementary School, we would go 
skinny dippin in this slow moving
waterway. The boys had a ball 
jumping into the water while they 
kept a watch out for girls who may 
be trying to get a look from the 
nearby orange grove. Whenever the 
girls came into the area we tried to 
hide under the nearest bridge. The 
hardest part was when we had to go 
up the bank in order to get out and 
run and hide or keep the girls from 
stealing our clothes.
Most intersections had two posts 
with a locked chain so cars could 
not drive in next to the canal.
But many years ago, my broth-
er tried to ride his cushman mo-
torscooter around the post but he 
lost his balance and he and the mo-
torscooter fell into the canal.
I remember too that once someone 
drove down the adjacent road while 
they were pulling a water skier but I 
don’t remember who it was.
One winter after I had been cut off 
from the Santa Fe due to not having 
much seniority, I actually worked 
for the Gage Canal Company when 
there was no water in it. Our job was 
to shovel out the dirt and sand then 
use concrete to patch the cracks and 
holes so when they put the water 
back in it would not leak.
The Gage Canal job and driving the 
wrecker at DeAnza Chevrolet in 
Riverside kept me going until work 
on the railroad improved and I was 
called back.
I remember the swimming hole, 
the humps where we rode our bi-

cycles down by Villa St. near the 
railroad track, or the platform at the 
Highgrove Depot where the sign 
said “NO BICYCLE RIDING ON 
PLATFORM” and the late Bruce 
Easton, the Santa Fe Agent, would 
chase us away. I remember playing 
football in the middle of Prospect 
Ave. until someone knocked an old 
lady down and broke her arm and 
all of the eggs she bought from next 
door. We were a rather roudy bunch 
because we would get together 
at Denis Spikers house and play 
poker using toothpicks as chips to 

bet with. We also sat around as we 
were growing up and drank “Red 
Eye” which was unsweetened cher-
ry Kool-Aid. Yes, those were the 
days that helped make us tough! A 
fight back then ment wrestling the 
other one to the ground. punching 
or maybe kicking but no weapons 
were ever involved. Nine times out 
of ten after a fight the opponents be-
came best friends.

Highgrove was a good place to 
grow up.  Many people may say I 
never grew up-I just got older and 
older and....

As kids we used to climb Sugar-
loaf in the background. On a clear 
day in the winter you can see every-
thing in every direction for miles 

and miles. But you want to remem-
ber to only climb these foothills 
when the rattlesnakes are hyber-
nating. They hybernate in the cool 
weather in the wintertime and come 
out when it heats up in the spring  
and summer.

Many years ago a friend of mine 
and I climbed straight up from the 
Highgrove side and it took us 3 
hours. It was so steep we had to dig 
the heels of  our boots into the dirt 
to keep from sliding back down. 
We had a mirror and red flag in case 
we needed a helicopter to rescue 
us. Ardie was in the car below and 
she could see the reflection from 
our mirror and hear us on the cell 
phone. The best plan is to wait until 
Jan. or Feb. then drive to the east 
end of Blaine St. and go up from 
there. It only takes 30 to 45 minutes 
and on a clear day the view is great! 

Highgrove’s longest 
swimming pool
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New 2 You
A Family Consignment Shop
Antiques, Clothes, Collectibles,
Furniture, Tools, Toys, Books

20% OFF
Your Shopping 

with items 
donated!

909-824-0220
22400 Barton Rd. Suite 3 Grand Terrace, 

 

California Dreaming 
by Dr. Cynthia Williams

Home Style cooking
Our food is cooked to order, so 
please allow a little extra time!

1320 E. Washington Ave.
Colton, CA 92324

Next to (Hand Car Wash)

Dine In   Take Out
Drive -Thru

909~420~0041

Phil’s Philosophy
By Phil Turner

I once read that the computing 
power contained in a musical greet-
ing card is greater than existed on 
earth in 1950. Additionally there is 
more computing power in a medium 
size automobile, than all the comput-
ers used to send the astronauts to the 
moon.
    Today, computers are ubiquitous. 
Many wonderful things are now pos-
sible because of computers. Grow-
ing up, there was never a time that 
the Encyclopedia Britannica wasn’t 
close at hand. What I couldn’t find 
in the encyclopedia, was available in 
the local library. Today, even if you 
are in a remote town, deployed in 
some dirt bag town in Afghanistan, 
or traveling across the country, you 
have access to the entire world.
    All this is good. But there is a 
darker side to all this access and con-
venience. Today’s children are more 
sedentary than ever in history. When 
I was young, mothers had to yell, 
and threaten to get their kids to com-
ing in from the yard, or playground. 
Today with computers, and com-
puter driven games, music, movies, 
and phones, there is so much to keep 
a young person that doesn’t involve 
physical exercise. Very obviously, 

Here is the Highgrove Depot and the tower where the cross-
ing guard let the gates down when a train was approach-
ing Center Street. The Perris Valley Line used to be called the  
San Jack or the Turkey Trail and ran behind the depot. The Santa Fe main 
line between San Bernardino and Riverside is shown in front of the station

COMPUTERS

there is an epidemic of overweight, 
and physically unfit young people.
    Today as we enjoy the sun, surf, 
and beauty of the beach, we see 
people concentrating on their smart 
phone, and ignoring their surround-
ings. We see people stepping off the 
curb, not even aware they are risk-
ing their lives in traffic. Every day 
we see erratic driving, only to pull 
up and see the driver texting. 
    In medicine, financial services, 
schools, government, and every 
other public and private institution, 
computers have put vital informa-
tion at our fingertips. Research and 
design are made at lightening speed. 
It’s very hard to think of any human 
activity that hasn’t been greatly af-
fected and enhanced by computers. 
    How do we adapt to all this  explo-
sion of knowledge, all this access? I 
prefer to go out and play, get some 
exercise and soak up some Vitamin 
D. Computers can be unhealthhy if 
you stay inside glued to a computer 
or walk out in front of a car while 
looking at your cell phone!     

What comes to mind when you 
think of the “4th of July”?  Parades? 
Picnics? Flags waving and fire-
works?  What comes to mind when 
you think “Independence Day”?  
Cannons and tea parties in Boston.  
Old guys in white whigs?  A dark 
piece of parchment with a big John 
Hancock scrawled in the center?  Or 
maybe Will Smith in the movie “In-
dependence Day”?

Let’s look at some fun facts about 
Independence Day:

2.5 million:   In July 1776, the es-
timated number of people living in 
the newly independent nation. 

(1)  318.4 million:   The nation’s 
estimated population on this 2015 
July Fourth. 

(2)   56  Numbers of signers to the 
Declaration of Independence.

Benjamin Franklin, John Adams, 
Thomas Jefferson, Roger Sherman 
and Robert R. Livingston comprised 
the Committee of Five that drafted 
the Declaration. Jefferson, regarded 
as the strongest and most eloquent 
writer, wrote most of the document. 

(3)  Adams (second President) and 
Thomas Jefferson (third President). 
Both died on the 50th anniversary 
of signing the Declaration (July 4, 
1826). 

$203.6 million:  The value of 
fireworks imported from China in 
2013, representing the bulk of all 
U.S. fireworks imported ($213.8 
million). U.S. exports of fireworks, 
by comparison, came to just $10.2 
million in 2013, with Israel purchas-
ing more than any other country 
($2.7 million). (4)  $781,222:  Dol-
lar value of U.S. flags exported in 
2013. The Dominican Republic was 
the leading customer, purchasing 
$160,000 worth. (5)

The Pledge of Allegiance received 
official recognition by Congress in 
an Act approved on June 22, 1942. 
However, the pledge was first pub-
lished in 1892 in the Youth’s Com-
panion magazine in Boston, Mas-
sachusetts to celebrate the 400th 
anniversary of the discovery of 
America, and was first used in pub-
lic schools to celebrate Columbus 

Day on October 12, 1892.
 (6)  The hours between 10 a.m. 

and 4 p.m. Daylight Saving Time 
(9 a.m. to 3 p.m. standard time) 
are the most hazardous for UV ex-
posure outdoors in the continental 
United States. UV rays from sun-
light are the greatest during the 
late spring and early summer in 
North America.  (7)

The film “Independence Day” 
released July 3, 1996;  had a com-
bined domestic and international 
box office gross is $817,400,891, 
which, at the time, was the sec-
ond-highest worldwide gross of 
all time.  (8)

Have a fun and safe Indepen-
dence Day!

(1)    Source: Historical Statis-
tics of the United States: Colonial 
Times to 1970

(2)    Source: U.S. and World 
Population Clock <http://www.
census.gov/popclock/>

(3)     http://census.gov/news-
room/facts-for-features/2014/
cb14-ff16.html

(4)   U.S. Census Bureau, 
Foreign Trade Statistics, Code 
360410 <https://usatrade.census.
gov/>

(5)     U.S. Census Bureau, 
Foreign Trade Statistics, Code 
6307909825 <https://usatrade.
census.gov/>

(6)     http://publications.usa.
gov/epublications/ourflag/pledge.
htm

(7)     http://www.cdc.gov/can-
cer/skin/basic_info/prevention.
htm

(8)     https://en.wikipedia.org/
wiki/Independence_Day_(1996_
film)
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MONDAY SPECIAL

22400 Barton Rd. Suite 1
Grand Terrace, CA 92313

Hours:
Monday: 7am - 8pm

Tues - Sat: 7am - 9pm
Sunday: 8am - 4pm909-783-3106

25% off

Purchase of at least one beverage required.  
Not valid with any other coupon.

entire check for local residents

FOR SALE

Represenatives from San Bernardino County visit 
Highgrove about Metrolink Station location.

On June 18, 2015 representatives 
from San Bernardino County Su-
pervisor James Ramos’s office vis-
ited Highgrove to see the Highgrove 
Metrolink site, Marlborough Ave. 
Metrolink site, and the new homes 
under construction in Spring Moun-
tain Ranch. 

Supervisor Ramos’s district in-
cludes Grand Terrace, Colton and 
Loma Linda and each city supports 
the Highgrove location in writing.

John Futch is the Field Representa-
tive for Supervisor Ramos and Oton-
iel Mejia is his Legislative analyst.

 We want San Bernardino 
County to how important the 
Highgrove location is to the entire 
region in both counties.
The Highgrove location already 
has 7 day a week Metrolink trains 
going past RCTC’s property to 
San Bernardino. But one mile 
away, future Metrolink commut-
ers will not be able to get to San 
Bernardino from RCTC’s Marl-
borough Ave. Metrolink station. 
San Bernardino also needs to ask 
why RCTC has opposed the High-
grove location for so many years!

3/4 ton crossbed tool box for Pick Up. Lockable lids with key and slidable 
tray. Excellent condition. $100.00  cash  call “Barney” at (951) 683 4994
Wanted: Old rear projection TV in bad shape. Does not need to work!
I only need the reflective surface inside the TV. “Barney” (951) 683 4994

                  Steve Peter

Steve Peter joins Highgrove Happenings team!
Steve Peter is now in charge of ad-

vertising in the Highgrove Happenings 
Newspaper.

Steve brings a wealth of experience 
to the table with his background in 
sales and other skills that he has used 
in the publication of other newspapers 
in the Inland Empire.  When you talk 
to Steve, remember that your advertis-
ing helps your business  & also sup-
ports your local newspaper. Steve may 
be contacted at (909) 253 8375 about 
advertising in the Highgrove Happen-
ings.
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Please visit our Highgrove Happenings website:

Advertising rates
The “Highgrove Happenings” advertising rates are the 

lowest rates in town. If you have already trained your dog 
to bring in the paper (like the one on the right) you can 
be assured that he won’t be lifting anything too heavy by 
bringing in our little newspaper. Some of the other larger 
newspapers are wasting just too many trees, especially in their Sunday 
edition. No one should ever ask their dog to lift something that heavy! 
Our little paper has lots of local news and we take pride in providing you 
with something free of charge that will fit in the bottom of your birdcage! 
Give us a call (951) 683 4994 or check out our web site for  pricing and 
sizes of our ads. Go to  www.highgrovehappenings.net and click on the 
contact us page.

www.highgrovehappenings.net

We have no reporters so we are asking for your 
help. You can be a reporter by just giving us a call or 
sending us an E-mail or a picture. Small town news is 
what we are all about and we want to encourage you to 
participate. We try to print positive things since there 
is so much bad news on TV and in other newspapers. 
Send us a story, take a picture or call us about something 
that is happening in Highgrove. (951) 683 4994

Call us !

Keep in touch: Send us your e-mail addresses to help us keep you in-
formed of activities and projects that effect our community. Send your 
address to:

highgrovenews@roadrunner.com
Notice: We have some Highgrove T-shirts in various sizes that have just 
been printed. They have the Highgrove logo on the front and a picture of 
a 1916 “Highgrove Brand” orange crate label showing Sugarloaf with 
an orange grove at it’s base. It states: Grown and Packed in Highgrove 
by Sugarloaf Orange Growers Assn., Highgrove. Call (951) 683 4994

                        Highgrove T-shirt prices reduced! (See P.3)

JAMES JAURIGUE
Certified Master Technician

ACURA
HONDA
LEXUS
NISSAN
INFINITY

983 Center St.
Highgrove, CA 92507

(951)781-7633

TOY TECH
Auto Repair

Specializing In Toyota

NAME: ______________________________________   
AGE: _____________      PHONE: ___________________  
PARENTS:  _______________________________   
CITY: ___________________________
SCHOOL: ________________________
GRADE: _________            TEACHER: ___________________
EMAIL: ______________________

FREE Wireless  Internet Access at 
Highgrove Library

 530 Center St., Highgrove, CA
951-682-1507

Highgrove Library is open  on the following days, Tuesday 10:00 am to 6:00 
pm, Wednesday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm, Thursday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm, Friday 

12:00 pm to 6:00 pm, Saturday 10:00 am to 3:00 pm, and closed on Monday and 
Sunday.   For more information please call 951-682-1507

Highgrove Library News

The first child 12 or under to turn in the correct answer to the above puzzle  will win a prize and 
get their picture in next months paper. (You can only  win once) Take or fax your completed 
puzzle to the Norton Younglove Community Center 459 Center Street (951-779-3099 fax) during 
their regular business hours.  Good Luck!

WORD SEARCH PUZZLE

Marilyn Denney
Independent Associate
Executive Director
Small Business 
Group & CDLP 
Specialist

M A Y W S G F H Y S Y H C N F 
V A G L A L O L R E L C Y O R 
P W R M U L A E X Y I A H I U 
G A E C I J G D T U M E O T I 
A S R D H R F R N E A B T A T 
L F A A U I A O R A F A D R P 
F Y H B D P N T H E S T O B X 
O A M T A E D G C T D R G E L 
T A B N F I R E W O R K S L O 
H T E K N A L B S U K U C E T 
H D R I N K S M Z R M I O C I 
E T I H W T D T A M N Q I F O 
F U E D I R P P E C H I P S N 
U A L F O O D R I P F R Z W Y 
N W K B Z X R P M O C P H R J

BEACH
BLANKET
BLUE
CELEBRATION
CHIPS
DRINKS
EAT
FAMILY
FIREWORKS
FLAG

FOOD
FOURTH OF JULY
FRUIT
FUN
GAMES
HAMBURGERS
HAT
HOLIDAY
HOTDOGS
LOTION

MARCHING
PARADE
PARK
PARTY
PICNIC
PRIDE
RED
SANDALS
SUMMER
WHITE

The winner for the word search 
puzzle this month is Rebeca 
Vargas. Rebeca is 10 years old 
and  in the 4th grade at High-
grove Elementary School. Her 
teacher is Mrs. Gregory. 
Rebeca submitted the above 
words for this month’s puzzle. 
Congratulations to Rebeca and 
good luck to the next winner.
The rules are shown above.



HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
HIGHGROVE
CHURCHES

July 2015 • Page 15

10:00 am
11:00 am & 6:00 pm
  7:00 pm Wednesdays

Sunday School:
Church Service:
Bible Study:

Immanuel Baptist Temple
45 Michigan Ave., Highgrove    951-784-1100

Pastor John Pettit

Jose Crespo: Pastorial Coordinator
Parish Office 909-783-3811   Fax 909-783-4689

Christ the Redeemer Catholic Church
12745 Oriole Avenue at Pico Street, Grand Terrace, CA 92313

MASS SCHEDULE
Saturday Evening 5:00 PM		  Weekly Mon-Fri 8:00 AM
Sunday 8:00 AM & 10:00AM (English) 12PM: (Spanish) 

E-mail: christthereedemergt@sbdiocese.org

Open hearts
Open DoorsOpen minds

“This church has been serving the Highgrove community since 1890” 

HIGHGROVE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
938 Center St., Highgrove , CA 92507

Rev. Dr. Martin Niponi Finau 562-964-0734 revnfinau@yahoo.com

Free flea bath
1 per customer

(good thru Feb. 2015)

Grand View Baptist Church
Pastor Lawrence Caraway

Service at 11:00am
(Across from the G.T. Senior Center)

For more info call  909 825-8224
22755 Vista Grande Way, Grand Terrace, CA 92313

Bauman’s Tow Service, Inc.
Family Owned, Serving Since 1907

Ronnie & Gary Bauman
951-683-8060

FAX  951-369-3932
1944 Spruce St.

Riverside, CA 92507

ROBERT L. JUNG
__________________D. D. S. _____________________

Family Dentistry * Cosmetic Dentistry * Laser Dentistry * Dental Implants * Conscious Sedation
Early morning and evening appointments available

909-925-7770 / 783-0080           22400 Barton Rd. Ste 8, Grand Terrace

FREE Community Breakfast:  June 27, 2015

Bridget Colern, Enrolled Agent

Bookkeeping & Tax Service

helping
light
your way
through
the
tax maze

12038 La Cross Ave.
Grand Terrace, CA
phone: 909.827.9664  /fax 909.783.3225
email: BridgeBKnT@yahoo.com



ZORBA’S

Chris’ Burgers

 # 1  450 Iowa Ave., 
 Highgrove, CA • 951-686-5830

# 2  9961 Mission Blvd., 
Glen Avon, CA •  951-360-3977

OPEN 7 DAYS
Mon.-Sat. 7am. - 10- p.m.

Sun. 8 a.m. - 9 p.m.

S e r v i n g  H i g h g r o v e 
S i n c e  1 9 8 1

2 LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOU

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
A  BIG  THANK  YOU  TO  ALL  OUR  ADVERTISERS   

Please  Patronize Them: Without Their Support We Could Not  Bring You The Local News

FEEDBACK AND ARTICLES WANTED 

“Dedicated to the improvement of our community through 
awareness and involvement in local issues”

Call:  	 (951) 683-4994
Cell:	 (951) 255-6645, (951) 255-6648 or 
Steve:  Adv: (909) 253 8375   
E-mail: highgrovenews@roadrunner.com

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
NEWSPAPER

Publishers & Co-Editors
Ardie Barnett

R.A. “Barney” Barnett
                   Composition	

Ardie Barnett

RESTAURANT

Web site: http://www.highgrovehappenings.net                                

Writers
R.A.“Barney” Barnett

Phil Turner
Dr. Cynthia Williams

HOT LINES 
For Articles 

or Advertising

Craving Something New?
Come to Chris’ Burgers!

Serving Breakfast Specials,
Lunch Specials, and Family Packs 

at a GREAT Price

Open
Mon.-Fri.  7am-8pm

Sat. 8:00am-8pm
NOW Sun: 9:30am-8pm 407 Iowa Ave., Highgrove, CA

(951) 781-8542

(951) 682 9000
ATM Machine Available

Open 24 hrs

Lawnmowers & More
• Residential
• Commercial
• Lawn mowers
• String Trimmers
• Chainsaws
• Hedge Trimmers
• Edgers
• Rototillers

• Leaf Blowers
• Tree Prunners
• Generators
• Trenchers
• Sodcutters
• Cement Mixers
• Cutoff Saws
• Accessories

Outdoor Power Equipment Repair

909420-9557

21829 Barton Rd., 
Grand Terrace, CA 

Free estimate
 with this ad*

*Estimates start at $15 per visit

Robert Fakundiny


